
 
 
 
 
  
   

PROGRAM ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

The Advocacy Institute Is Pleased to Present 
 

VITAL STATISTICS FOR HHS DEPUTIES 
 

July 20, 2021 
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.  

 
WEBINAR 

 
 

Program Summary 
 

This program will provide Health and Human Services deputies with an introduction on how to 
handle matters on behalf of the New Jersey Office of Vital Statistics and State Registry.  The 
presenter will highlight the most common vital statistics matters handled by HHS, survey 
controlling statutes and regulations, identify potential pitfalls, and provide practice tips to promote 
successful representation from assignment to closing. 

 
 

Eligibility 
 

Registration is limited to Deputy Attorneys General in the Division of Law’s Health and Human 
Services Section and Assistant Attorneys General in the Trenton Administrative Practice Group. 
Registrants will receive the course materials prior to the program date.   

 
 

Faculty 
 

DAG Francis Baker is a member of the Health and Human Services Section of the Division of 
Law.  He handles a variety of administrative law matters for the Departments of Health and Human 
Services, with a particular emphasis on vital statistics matters. Prior to joining the Division of Law, 
DAG Baker clerked for the Honorable Jamie S. Perri, J.S.C in Monmouth County and completed 
a clinical ethics fellowship at the M.D. Anderson Cancer Center in Houston, Texas. He earned a 
master’s degree in bioethics from the University of Pennsylvania, a J.D. from Villanova University 
School of Law, and a B.A. in Political Science from the College of the Holy Cross. 
 

 
 
 



 
CLE Credit 

 
NJ CLE Credit:  This program has been approved by the Board on Continuing Legal Education 
of the Supreme Court of New Jersey for 1.2 hours of Alternative Verifiable Learning Format 
(AVF) total CLE credit. Of these, 0.0 qualify as hours of credit for ethics/professionalism.   
 

 
Registration 

 
Those who are eligible to apply should use the Zoom Webinar registration link in the Program 
Announcement email.  Students who are registered will receive a confirmation email with a link 
to access the program.   
 
Students must download Zoom before the webinar in order for the AGAI to record polling 
responses that are required for attendance verification and CLE credit.   
 
 
 
The AGAI will be unable to verify attendance or grant CLE credit to students who have not 
downloaded Zoom before the webinar.     

 


